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FIGURE 9. Female coho salmon prespawning mortality observed in h e
1989-90 Trinity River spawner survey. Calculations were made only
for weeks where >10 fish were collected.

(Table 5). We recognize that carcass counts alone cannot be used
to accurately describe distribution because recovery efficiency can
vary from zone to zone, due to differences in stream morphology.
Therefore, the percentage of flags recovered for each zone was used
to determine the recovery efficiency of that zone (Table 5). Even
based on the total number of chinook salmon recovered divided by
the different recovery efficiency rates for each zone, the percent
of chinook salmon spawners decreased downstream in successive zones
below Zone 1 (Table 5).

As noted last year (Zuspan 1991a), a potential source of error in
this estimate is the assumption that flagged chinook salmon
carcasses are recovered only in the zone that they were originally
flagged. If flagged fish are recovered in downstream zones, it
would tend to increase the efficiency estimate in the recovery zone
while decreasing the estimate in the flagging zone.

To determine the extent that carcasses drifted from one zone to
another, fish flagged in each zone were given a distinct hog ring
color. Recoveries that were originally flagged in another zone
were recorded as such. Of the 2,253 flags recovered this season,
only 18 (0.8%) were not flagged in the same zone that they were
recovered. This indicates that carcass drifting had a negligible
effect on chinook salmon distribution estimates.


